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Zonta Club of 

Harrisburg -Hershey 
 

October 2020 Newsletter 
 

                                      

Greetings  
From our September 2020 meeting as we meet, plan and continue to do ZONTA in 2020!!  

 

 
 

Change of season brings more changes for our Club!!  Iôm looking forward to seeing you all on our 

October 8th Zoom members meeting!  We have many new ideas to review during the meeting and 

have a super, awesome speaker scheduled.  Please plan on attending; remember you can sign into 

Zoom 15 minutes early to socialize and drink a glass of wine with your fellow Zonta sisters. ;) 

 

Fondest Regards, 

Amy 
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 Meetings and Events ï Upcoming plans 

  

 

 
October 2020 Zoom meetings unless otherwise noted! 

Thursday, 1st 6pm Executive Board Meeting 

Sat, 3rd 10am-1pm District 3 Governorôs Seminar ï educational opportunity, $15.00 

registration.  See article for more details.  

Thursday, 8th  

5:45 Social 

6pm Meeting 

Monthly Membership Meeting 

Speaker:  Jaquay Williams, Shalom House Board Member  

 

Wed-Thur,14th-

15th All day 

Friends Helping Friends Event at Boscovôs, at both Colonial Park and Camp 

Hill  stores.  See article for more details.  

Thursday, 15th  DVSCP Vigil ï FaceBook and website 

November 2020  

All month Zonta display at East Shore Library.  See article for more details.  

Mon, 2nd  Wreath orders AND payment due to Deb Crum. See article for more details. 

Thursday, 5th   6pm Executive Board Meeting 

Sat, 7th, 9:30am Membership Orientation for New Members; Zoom and/or in-person and 

socially distanced options for participating 

Thursday, 12th 

5:45 Social 

6pm Meeting 

Monthly Membership Meeting 

Speaker: Jordan Pine, Founder of Greenlight Operation 

16 Days of 

Activism 

Stay tuned for plans to participate somehow, somewhere 

Sun/Mon, 22nd and 

23rd 

Wreaths available for pickup (East Shore and West Shore locations) and 

delivery to your buyers.  

December 2020  

Thursday, 3rd 6pm Executive Board Meeting 

Thursday, 10th 

5:45 Social 

6pm Meeting 

Monthly Membership Meeting 

Party with a Purpose ï celebrating the holidays with gifts for Shalom House 

Sat, 12th 11am POSSIBLE Gift Wrapping for Shalom House, Colonial Park Mall 

                                                           

                                                     
 

New or changed items.  

http://www.dvscp.org/event/2019-candlelight-vigil-2/
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Zonta members are resilient, 

always striving to meet Zonta's 

mission, "To empower women 

through service & advocacy". Yet, 

in this time of social distancing and 

limits to gathering, we can still 

"get togetherò, learn new ways of 

doing and thinking, and applaud 

our award winners. The 2020 

Governor's Virtual Seminar will 

not disappoint you. 

 

You will meet Zonta International Director and District 3's Liaison, Fernanda Gallo Freschi; be 

fascinated by the achievements of our scholarship award winners, and learn new strategies to recruit 

and retain members and develop service and advocacy projects .... VIRTUALLY 

 

9:15 - 9:50 

¶ Login & Review Zoom logistics 

10:00 - 10:30 

¶ Welcome & Introductions 

¶ Greetings - Fernanda Gallo Freschi, ZI Director 

¶ ZI Convention Update 

¶ Foundation Ambassador 

10:30 - 11:15 

¶ Club Achievement Awards 

¶ Scholarship, Awards, Fellowship Winners 

11:15 - 11:30 

¶ Break 

11:30 -12:50 

¶ Webinar: Virtual Advocacy & Service projects 

¶ Webinar: Virtual Recruitment & Retention strategies 

12:50 - 1:15 

¶ Membership Grants 

¶ Lt. Governor Award 

¶ Governor Award 

¶ Closing Remarks 

 

The past is behind, learn from it. The future is ahead, prepare for it. The present is here, live it. 

(T. Monson) 

 

  If you havenôt signed up, you can by clicking here: Purchase Tickets 

https://twitter.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4e9f2202b2b43648d40cbcc42&id=cd51c29021&e=6a0a392ba8
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Membership Corner  

 
Congratulations were extended to Eileen Baylor at the September Zoom meeting 

for her years of dedicated service including the management of the Scholarship 

program for the club. Did you knowé. 

 

 

Check out the new membership application on the Zonta Club website and encourage your friends 

and colleagues to attend a Zoom meeting so they can learn about the clubôs projects and objectives. 

We hope to gain new memberships this year in spite of not being able to meet face-to-face. Please 

let me know of interested potential members - I would be glad to reach out to them. 

 

We are in the final stages of updating the Membership booklet for 2020-21 and it will be placed  

behind a new tab on the Zonta Club website called Members Only. We will be e-mailing to you the 

password to open it. We will continue our practice of initially giving new members a paper copy of 

it. If you would like a new booklet mailed to you, please send your request to 

zontaclubhbg@gmail.com.   

 

In September, the Membership Committee decided to feature something interesting about a club 

member in the newsletter to see if the membership could determine who it is.  See box belowé. 

The answer to the ñGuess Whoò feature will appear in next monthôs newsletter. This is a great way 

to learn something new about a fellow Zontian and to help us all feel engaged and connected during 

this time. 

 

It was great to see everyone on the Zoom call on September 10th. There were 21 members and three 

guests on the call. 

 

Social Media 

 
October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. Watch our Facebook posts for information.  

Please continue to óshareô our Facebook posts with your friends ï our ólikesô and followers continue 

to grow through this valuable resource for sharing information about our Club and Zonta 

International.  
 

   Kathy Gates, Membership and Social Media Chair 

 

Eileen grew up in the Harrisburg area graduating from Bishop McDevitt High School. 

She received her Bachelorôs Degree from Bloomsburg University in Business 

Management. Eileen worked for IBM for 30 years supporting marketing 

representatives which ranged from Health Insurance to Higher Education. Eileen has 

worked part-time at the New Cumberland Public Library as a reference librarian for 14 

years. An avid bicyclist, she has logged almost 13,000 miles since taking up the sport 

in 2010.  Eileen currently works for Central Penn College.  
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 Guess Who?   You might be surprised to learn that Iéé.  

worked on a Steel Pier in Atlantic City, New Jersey at the glass exhibit stand 

where all items were hand-blown by an artist! 

 

  

-------- 

 

Zonta Club Harrisburg -Hershey Club Member Milestones 

 

October Birthdays 

        

October Zonta Anniversaries 

Karen Shirey, 10/1/1988 

Alice Kirchner, 10/13/1999 

 

 

 

 

The Shalom House Corner 

 

This certainly doesn't happen often ï BUT IT ALMOST DID!!  

 

As most of you know, Denise Britton, is not short on words---to 

say the least!  Well, she almost was when she received this news! DRUM ROLL PLEASE...Shalom 

House was chosen as a finalist for a prestigious community award. As Karen Shirey said:   

 

ñA non-profit receiving this award from the CPBJ is absolutely amazing!  Congratulations, 

Denise!  So proud of you and your team!ò 

 

Following this article, you will find information about purchasing tickets to see Denise receive the 

award through the virtual awards ceremony.  

The award is from the CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA BUSINESS JOURNAL . Enclosed, in part, 

is an email that Denise received from CPBJ:  
 
"On behalf of Central Penn Business Journal, I want to be the first to congratulate you on being named one 
of the 2020 Game Changers: Business of the Year award winners. 
  
²ƛƴƴŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƧǳŘƎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ tŜƴƴ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ WƻǳǊƴŀƭΩǎ ŜŘƛǘƻǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ǉrofessional 
achievement, community engagement and commitment to the growth of the Central PA region. 
  
Your organization will be celebrated as one of the 2020 winners at the virtual awards event on Nov. 
2. Congratulations! 
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The awards celebration will begin promptly at 12 p.m. A secure link will be sent that day to access the 
virtual award presentation. Each honoree will be celebrated for their achievements through multimedia 
storytelling and all of the winners, sponsors and guests will have the opportunity to participate in the 
program with their congratulations, photos and cheers using social media platforms from their home or 
office. 
  
As an honoree, you will receive one complimentary ticket to attend. To purchase tickets to view the award 
celebration, go https://www.cpbj.com/event/game-changers/  or contact our events team 
at CPBJevents@bridgetowermedia.com. Your guests will not be able to view the celebration if they do not 
purchase a ticket. Virtual Celebration sponsorships and higher sponsorship levels are available. For more 
information, please contact Suzanne Fischer-Huettner at shuettner@bridgetowermedia.com and she will 
send you the sponsorship brochure for you and your company to review. 
  
Your organization will also be highlighted in CPBJ Game Changers Awards section, which will run in CPBJ on 
Nov. 6 and CPBJ.com following the virtual awards celebration. 
 
We are thrilled to recognize local companies for their achievements and commitment to the midstate 
region.  
 
Once again, congratulations.  
  
Sincerely, 
Cathy 

Cathy Hirko  
Associate Publisher/Editorial Director  
Central Penn Business Journal, Lehigh Valley Business, Central Penn Parent  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.cpbj.com/event/game-changers/
mailto:CPBJevents@bridgetowermedia.com
mailto:shuettner@bridgetowermedia.com
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------------------------------ 

The Zonta Club of Harrisburg Hershey welcomes the new  

Executive Director of Shalom House, Kyla D. Harvey.  Congratulations! 
 

-------------------- 

 

As many of you know, Shalom House needs to follow the guidelines from CDC.  However, in 

saying that, the house is gearing up to add some clients to the shelter.  They are in need of the 

following items:   

- all types of paper products, including paper towels, paper napkins 

- plates plastic utensils 

- disposable containers, spray bottles 

- cleaning products - disinfectant wipes, lysol products, mops, brooms and buckets 
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If  you are able to deliver these items to Shalom House, please call them first at the property 

717.232.3482 to make an appointment.  Most times they will be happy to have you come between 1 

and 3 o'clock Monday thru Friday.  Any assistance that you can offer will be appreciated. 

Food Services 

Cafe is open and serving our guests great food and excellent hospitality.  We are working on 

recapturing our core customers as well as reaching out to new ones as well.   

Food Truck is back up and running.  We are in need of experienced food managers to assist in the 

operations of this area. 

Catering is being taken to a new level.  We have entered a partnership with True Enterprises.  This 

means they will be working alongside Shalom Food Services pouring their 30 years of experience 

into us.  They have a wealth of knowledge and contacts that they will be transitioning to SFS.  This 

transition will be over the next few years.  We both agree this will enable both companies to 

develop succession plans so our legacy can continue on. 

We have also been contacted by another nonprofit who has a building that houses 3 banquet 

rooms.  They want to create a partnership with us to be their caterer of choice in renting out their 

rooms.  We are setting up a meeting in the next 2 weeks to discuss this opportunity. 

Children Meals is the next area that we will be entering into come 2021. 

Facilities Services 

Since COVID-19 more requirements are needed for cleaning and sanitizing.  We continue with our 

partnership with Beverly Katzman Janitorial Services.  They have come alongside Shalom Facility 

Services to assist us train and build the Janitorial Business together.  We use our Community 

Connections Center as our training building and then launch individuals from there.  We are 

actively seeking new business with Offices and Organizations that need these services. Please call 

SH for Donna's number. 

 

More Shalom House in the news! 

https://theburgnews.com/news/shalom-house-moves-forward-with-shelter-project-hopes-to-help-

more-women-in-need 

 

 

https://theburgnews.com/news/shalom-house-moves-forward-with-shelter-project-hopes-to-help-more-women-in-need
https://theburgnews.com/news/shalom-house-moves-forward-with-shelter-project-hopes-to-help-more-women-in-need


October 2020 Page 9 
 
 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU  TO THE McINROY SHEFFER PEOPLE TRUST for a 

GRANT TO SHALOM HOUSE - 2020/2021 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to say "thank you" to them for once again awarding $500.00 to 

our Club to be presented to Shalom House.  This marks the third year of their support.  

 

Mary McInroy Sheffer was born and raised on a farm in Tioga County, Pennsylvania. She attended 

Mansfield University and graduated with a teaching degree from Syracuse University. She taught 

school before moving to Harrisburg where she became active in political and civic affairs. At 

various times, she served in the following capacities: chairman of the Mansfield University Board 

of Trustees, chairman of the Harrisburg Mayor's Committee on Human Relations, president of the 

Harrisburg Branch of the American Association of University Women, President of the Civic Club 

of Harrisburg, and president of the Art Association of Harrisburg. She established the McInroy 

Sheffer People Trust to support educational, artistic and humanitarian endeavors in Tioga, Dauphin, 

Cumberland, Lycoming and York. Mary died in 1996 at the age of 93. 

 

Mary Sheffer was, indeed, a philanthropic entrepreneur who envisioned high school students 

furthering their education as well as sharing many grants within the community. I wish to thank my 

fellow 6 Trustee's for choosing to continue to support Shalom House through this grant to the Zonta 

Club of Harrisburg-Hershey.  

 

 

Suzanne Gale, Liaison to Shalom House, Service Committee Co-Chair 
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Happening$ from the Finance Committee                              

2020 Zonta Club of Harrisburg-Hershey Annual Holiday Wreath Sale 

 
This year your support of the Christmas Wreath sale will have a greater significance to our overall 

fundraising success for 2020-2021 as we battle the impacts of the Covid 19 Pandemic. Building our Wreath 

sales will go a long way to enhance donations in support of our mission ï helping our partner organization - 

Shalom House, funding 2 local scholarships and the programs of Zonta International. 

   

          The Wreath 

From the woods of the Northeast comes a beautiful handcrafted 22ò inch Christmas Wreath, assembled from 

natural balsam fir evergreens. Each wreath is double faced, skillfully decorated with three clusters of hard 

pine cones, a waterproof velvet bow and embedded with clusters of red holly berries, all to add beauty and 

significance to this special holiday season.   

All wreaths are individually bagged and boxed for ease of handling and protection.  They make great gifts or 

fabulous additions to your outside decorating plans. While the wreath is delivered with everything attached 

except the bow, customers love to embellish it to suit their own decorating style - the wreath is sturdy and 

adaptable for many different decorations! 

2020 Pricing 

22ò wreath in box - $32.00 per wreath 

28ò display easel - $4.00 per easel 

Over the door hanger (black, white or polished brass) - $4.00 per hanger  

(please specify choice) ï note a new color choice this year! 

 

Schedule 

Orders should be placed by November 2, 2020 with pick up the week of Thanksgiving.  Payment should be 

made to Zonta Club of Harrisburg -Hershey at the time of order. Members of the Zonta Club of 

Harrisburg-Hershey have received additional information on ordering and delivery. 

 

Please send an email to zontaclubhbg@gmail.com if you have additional questions or would like to order a 

wreath. 

Thank You for your support !!  

http://www.shalomhouse.net/
../../../AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/1J94VR80/zonta.org
mailto:zontaclubhbg@gmail.com


October 2020 Page 11 
 
 

 

 

20% off the following departments: 

Ladies Apparel and Accessories, Handbags, Ladies, Mens and Childrens Shoes, Mens and Ladies Athletic Footwear, Mens Apparel 

and Accessories, Ladies and Mens Coats, Lingerie, Robes, Sleepwear, Bras and Panties, Childrens Apparel, Girls and Boys Apparel, 

Juniors Apparel, Young Mens Apparel, Candy and Cards, Trim-A-Home, Fine Jewelry, Bridge Jewelry, Fashion Jewelry, Watches, 

Cosmetics and Fragrances, Domestics, Luggage, Flatware, Dinnerware, Glassware, Curtains and Drapes, Lamps, Oriental Rugs, 

Mattresses, Home Decor, Pet Gifts, As Seen on TV and Boscovôs Salon Products  

10% off the following departments: 

Small Appliances, Vacuum Cleaners, Heaters, Ready-To-Assemble Furniture, Toys, Juvenile Products, PPE Products, Housewares, 

Furniture and Recliners and Boscovôs Optical  

*We cannot offer a discount on the following: 

Travel Center, Eye Exams, Tempur-Pedic, Stearns & Foster, Vionic, Sperry, adidas, Nike, Leviôs, Champion, Fine Jewelry 

Clearance, Salon Services, Boscovôs Restaurants, Boscovôs Hearing Center, Gift Cards, Layaway Payments and Payments on your 

account.  

Cannot be combined with any other discount, certificate or redeemed for prior sales. No adjustments to prior purchases. Not eligible 

for exchanges or refunds. 

As you can see our Boscovôs Friends Helping Friends fundraiser will be a little different this year.  

We will not be selling coupons.  Instead, at checkout the supporter of our club will inform the 

cashier that the total purchase amount should be credited to the Zonta Club of Harrisburg-Hershey.  

5% of the total purchase will then come to our club.  We are registered at both the Camp Hill and 

Colonial Park Boscovôs.  Online purchases are included, but purchaser must indicate Zonta Club of 

Harrisburg Hershey to receive 5% of the total purchase. 

With all the cancellations of our fundraisers this year we need your support.  Please tell your friends 

and family and spread the word to come out on October 14th and 15th and support our club!      

 Cathy Paul, Boscovôs Fundraiser Coordinator 
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Service Committee News 

East Shore Library Display! 

In November the Zonta Club of 

Harrisburg-Hershey will be sharing 

information about Zonta with East 

Shore Library patrons at the Library.  

The display will feature pictures, 

documents and a variety of items 

collected throughout the Clubôs 40-year 

history. 

Plan now to take a break from social 

media and stop by the Library located at 4501 Ethel Street (behind Colonial Park Mall), Harrisburg.  

The display will be available from Sunday, November 1 through Sunday, November 29.  November 

1 ï November 29.   

 Please check the library website for hours as they may change. www.dcls.org 

The Service Committee  

 

-------------------------- 

The Golden Z Club at PSU Harrisburg is on the move. Coming up with 

ideas that we can do and PSU will approve can be a challenge. All of 

what we are planning in the age of COVID-19 is dependent upon not 

getting closed down and with PSU approval. 

We will be coordinating the selling of wreaths with Zonta. The Golden 

Z is excited about this project. Next, we have been talking with two 

senior homes about an ñAdopt a Grandparent Programò. This would be a long-term project with 

frequent gifts and notes to the grandparents, with social distancing in practice. As previously 

discussed, we are planning a fund raiser in November with Chipotle. All Zontians will be updated 

and invited - the more the merrier. 

It is gratifying to see our numbers growing. Julia was able to recruit quite a few new members. 

Your talk on empowerment at our weekly meeting was outstanding, Julia. 

These ladies are the best and I am thrilled to be their advisor. Thanks to Elaine who does so much 

for all of us.  

Heather Jackson, Chairperson, Golden Z Club  

http://www.dcls.org/
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U.N. Buzz  from UN Committe e   

Statement by UN Women Executive Director Phumzile Mlambo-Ngcuka for the 

25th anniversary of the opening of the Fourth World Conference on Women  

Date: Friday, September 4, 2020    From: UN Women Email News 

Exactly 25 years after the opening of the Fourth World Conference on Women in Beijing, China, its 

significance is undimmed. In that quarter century we have seen the strength and impact of collective 

activism grow and have been reminded of the importance of multilateralism and partnership to find 

common solutions to shared problems. 

Back in 1995, the deliberations of the Conference resulted in the framing of the Beijing Declaration 

and Platform for Action: a bold agenda for the change needed to realize the human rights of women 

and girls, articulated across 12 critical areas of concern. The Platform for Action provided a 

blueprint for the advancement of gender equality and the empowerment of women and girls, 

adopted by 189 UN Member States and universally referenced. 

The continued relevance of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action cannot be overstated 

today. The far-reaching social and economic impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic, including the 

significant increases in violence against women, threaten to reverse many of the hard-won advances 

made in the last 25 years to empower women and girls. At the same time, the outstanding value of 

womenôs leadership through the COVID-19 pandemic is in plain sight, along with the recognition 

of just how much womenôs work and womenôs movements have sustained the world, from domestic 

life, the fight for human rights, to national economies.  

We also know that by next year, 435 million women and girls are likely to have been reduced to 

extreme poverty. Governments, local administrations, businesses and enterprises of all sorts must 

not let this happen. To tackle persistent systemic barriers to equality, we need transformative 

approaches and new alliances that engage the private sector alongside governments and civil 

society. This is a re-set moment. The economic and policy lifeboats for our struggling world must 

put women and children first. 

The political will of leaders can make the difference. World leaders convening at this yearôs United 

Nations General Assembly have the opportunity to use their power in action to accelerate the 

realization of gender equality and the empowerment of all women and girls, and to support the role 

of civil society organizations and youth. Our humanitarian responses to COVID-19, our economic 

stimulus packages, our reinventions of working life and our efforts to create solidarity across social 

and physical distance ï these are all chances to build back better for women and girls. 

For success, we need to work together on these transformative actions. In 2019, we launched a 

global campaign called Generation Equality: Realizing Womenôs Rights for an Equal Future, with a 

https://www.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publications/2015/01/beijing-declaration
https://www.unwomen.org/en/digital-library/publications/2015/01/beijing-declaration
https://www.unwomen.org/en/get-involved/beijing-plus-25
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call for renewed commitment by governments in partnership with civil society, academia and the 

private sector. It included clear timelines, responsibilities and resources towards realizing the 2030 

Agenda for Sustainable Development, an ambitious long-term framework that included goals to 

achieve universal gender equality. 

On October 1, 2020, when a High-Level Meeting on the 25th anniversary of the Beijing Platform for 

Action is convened by the President of the General Assembly, Member States can put into action 

their commitment toward a more gender-equal world. On this important anniversary, let us reaffirm 

the promises the world made to women and girls in 1995. Let us draw on the activist spirit of the 

Beijing Conference and commit to forging new alliances across generations and sectors to ensure 

we seize this opportunity for deep, systemic change for women and for the world. 

 

 


